ASCC May ’05 Club Meeting Minutes – 10May05 @ Dooley’s, Burnside.

The meeting was called to order at 7:45 pm, with 17 people attending.

Membership – Umberto reported that the list, as of tonight, has 48 members on it, and with 14 from the first slalom, puts it at 62.

Solo – The first event was held this past weekend in the rain at Orenda, in Debert.  There were 27 entries, and conditions were better there, than here in the HRM.  The pavement was a little rough.  Art took 51 minutes to drive from Eastern Passage to the event site, so anywhere from HRM should be about an hour.  The event started just after 12:00.  The hope is to start by 11:00 at the next event.  The next event is also at Orenda in Debert, May 22nd & Jun 26th.  July 1st is going to be at Penhorn Mall.

Rally – The BAC autocross season wrapped up after 10 events.  Pidge talked about the BAC/Rotary Club Rally in Pictou on June 11th.  A pledge sheet will be handed out.  The organizers are looking for $100 from each team.  There will be novice & experienced instructions available, plus a separate set for Rotary members.

Race – The Tune & Test day will be held Monday May 23rd at 9:00, until dark (or until you run out of brakes, gas, etc….)  The Race School is the following weekend.  There is a need for volunteers.  The cost for the tune & test is $75, but no entry fee for the track this year, so it is only an increase of $15.00.  

Gordon & Daphne have offered to help in timing and scoring, to replace Perry & Sherry who have moved away.

New Business – Ian said that they need a box of pens in the Solo Trailer.

We discussed having the radios for the Tune & Test, and Pidge said that he would get them when he moves the trailer.

Art asked if anyone knew anyone that would like to work the gate at AMP on the May 28/29th weekend.  They will be paid.

We discussed fun runs, and it was decided that to drive in a fun run, you had to have competed in the event AND did the walkaround.

We will ask ARMS to clarify if a non-member can go in the car as a passenger, providing they have signed the waiver first.

Old Business – Kevin asked about the ASCC website again.  Bill had told Corey that Gordon, Chris R and Kevin will contact him about making some changes to it, or possibly taking over the duties of looking after it.

Swap shop was held, and there was a motion to adjourn at 8:40 by Umberto, and 2nd by Art.

Chris Ward

